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From: Paul Robbins <paul_robbins@greenbuilder.com>

Sent: Tuesday, June 28, 2022 10:19 AM

To: Patricia Martinez

Cc: Rate Fillings 2022; Alaina Zermeno (alaina.zermeno@huschblackwell.com); Alise Porto; 

Andy Perny (andy.perny@austintexas.gov); Anthony Gausepohl 

(a.gausepohl@samsung.com); Ashley Fisher; Benjamin B. Hallmark 

(bhallmark@omm.com); Cathy Works (cathy.works@ni.com); Chris Reeder 

(chris.reeder@huschblackwell.com); Christopher Hughes 

(chris.hughes@huschblackwell.com); Clarence Johnson (cjenergyconsult@att.net); Dru 

Spiller (dru.spiller@sierraclub.org); Ed Latson (ed@arma-tx.org); Eric Goff 

(eric@ericwintersgoff.com); Hanna Mitchell (hmitchell@solarunitedneighbors.org); 

Hayden Baggett (hbaggett@3pointpartners.com); John B. Coffman 

(john@johncoffman.net); John Hubbard (jhubbard@omm.com); Joshua Smith 

(joshua.smith@sierraclub.org); Katie Coleman (kcoleman@omm.com); Lanetta Cooper - 

Texas Ratepayers' Organization to Save Energy (cooperlmcooper@outlook.com); Lynnel 

Reyes (lreyes@switch.com); Maria Faconti (maria.faconti@huschblackwell.com); Matthew 

E. Miller (matthew.miller@sierraclub.org); OMM E-Service (ommeservice@omm.com); 

Roger Borgelt (roger@borgeltlaw.com); Stacie Bennett (slbennett@balch.com); Taylor 

Denison; Thomas Brocato; Todd F. Kimbrough - Balch & Bingham 

(tkimbrough@balch.com); Trey Salinas (tsalinas@3pointpartners.com); Victor Martinez 

(pistorin@gmail.com)

Subject: Re: Austin Energy's First Request for Information to P. Robbins

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Response to Austin Energy's First Request for Information to Paul 
Robbins

AE1-1: Regarding page 4, section 1.3, please explain how the City of Georgetown’s $24.80 
residential fixed charge for electric service is related to “take-or-pay power 
purchases unique to the utility.”

I believe I am in error here.  While a large take-or-pay contract did boost Georgetown's 
electric utility bills by a large amount, this does not appear to have been placed in the 
monthly charge.

My admission of error should not distract from my main point: Georgetown is the only 
municipal utility in ERCOT that has high monthly charges similar to what Austin Energy 
now wishes to burden its customers with.  The fact that Austin Energy did not include these 
other utilities in its own rate filing is itself an error of omission.

AE1-2: Regarding page 6, item B, please explain in detail how older dwellings becoming 
more efficient over time will alter Austin Energy’s trend of reduced energy sales 
per residential customer.
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I view this as a statement, not a question.

But to respond, the theme of Austin Energy's flawed analysis on energy use in Residential 
buildings over time is that new buildings have become more efficient, and this is the utility's 
rationalé for a radically restructured electric rate.

I merely pointed out that one reason the new buildings were not as comparatively superior in 
efficiency as the analysis stated was because older buildings did not yet have the modern 
appliances of the new ones (but may eventually install them as replacements).

I am highly supportive of energy efficiency.  Unlike the utility, I don't want to punish 
customers for practicing it.


